CINNAMINSON BASEBALL BOARD VIRTUAL MEETING VIA ZOOM
4/21/2020


In Attendance:  Matt, Ryan, Lenny, Deserie, Joshua, Ed, Jason, Art, Anthony, Vern, Steve, Mark, Jeff
8:04pm             (please forgive me If I forgot anyone)

Approval of the minutes from March 2020 approved by all.

Matt:  Due to the effects that COVID-19 is having, we are still hoping to keep the baseball season alive and take it thru August or have a summer/fall season.  We will know more when the State attempts a partial re-opening in mid May which is our drop dead date for knowing what we will do.  We have already paid many expenses, including insurance and charter fees, senior scholarships and Rita’s Water Ice, to name a few.  To avoid refunds, we may offer to roll over monies to the 2021 season where parents wouldn’t have to pay or perhaps only do a partial payment.  

Ryan:  It’s a good idea to communicate with the parents to let them know that we have every intention of having a partial season this year.

Josh:  This year’s Cooperstown Tournament has been canceled!  They have turned the area into a hospital to help with all the corona patients.  Refunds are being worked out.  Diamond Nation was also canceled.  At this time no other destination tournaments are scheduled, however we are planning to keep the team together going into the fall.  Playing TSE, hoping to do a combined summer/fall play schedule.

We are losing out on the cookie dough fundraiser, NO tournaments or home run derby, NO concessions, and there is NO fundraising.

Rich:  The Cookie dough fundraiser can either hold until next year OR we can try to sell what we can this year thru 6/15/20.  We’ll keep the idea open for now.

Jason will post cancellations on the website.

Jeff:  Banner sponsors have paid.  With Dunkin Donuts we have about $3600.  We don’t think anyone will be looking for a refund.  We will carry them all over to next year, 2021.

A.T.H.

Vern:  The fields are all set up and ready to go

Matt:  Everyone stay safe and healthy and we hope to “play ball” soon!

Meeting adjourned around 8:53pm

Correction from Jeff Lubitsky in email on April 22, 2020: 

Most banner sponsors have paid. I do not anticipate issues getting the remaining commitments to pay, but was waiting until we have a horizon for printing the banners. However, we have not collected from Dunkin Donuts and per Rich, their sponsorship is based on tournament which has now been cancelled. The suggestion on the call was, once we have a start date, discuss about asking them to pay for uniform costs and/or see if they will still contribute and we’ll apply the dollars to next year (w/ tournament) as well.
